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MOTION BY SUPERVISOR GLORIA MOLINA  October 19, 2010 

 On September 22, 2010 the California State Controller issued an Audit 

Report detailing “serious and pervasive” deficiencies in the City of Bell’s administrative 

and internal accounting controls.   The State Controller’s findings indicate a systemic 

lack of oversight and serious mismanagement of City finances, particularly in critical 

areas, such as the City’s levying of taxes and the fiduciary and financial obligations 

related to the issuance of bonds as well as compensating employees, and accounting 

for and disbursing public funds.   

These issues appear to be pervasive and longstanding.  As the County is the 

Treasurer and Tax Collector for all cities in the County, including the City of Bell, the 

County is responsible for issuing tax bills, collecting taxes and issuing refunds of taxes. 

Bell’s finances raise issues of serious concern for the protection of the County’s interest, 

as well as the public’s interest in having a clear understanding of the City’s current 

financial condition, and to obtain independent verification of the City’s actual income, 

expenses and liabilities.   

The County and the public must know if the City is fiscally sound, and receive 

assurances that the City is now being governed with budgetary integrity and 



transparency.  It is also crucial to know whether the City is solvent, and has the financial 

resources to continue providing basic services, how much those services cost, and how 

they will be funded.  Given the deficiencies identified in the State Controller’s report, we 

cannot rely upon financial records prepared by the City of Bell to answer these 

questions.  The interest of the County and the public must be protected.   

The City of Bell has expressed their interest in cooperating with the County and 

will allow the County to conduct an independent review of the City’s finances. 

I, THEREFORE, MOVE that the Board of Supervisors direct the Auditor-

Controller, with assistance from the Chief Executive Officer:  

1)  To conduct a comprehensive review of the financial condition of the City of Bell 

immediately, addressing the following key areas; 

   The City’s current cash position, including tax collections, investments and other 

cash-equivalents; 

   Current/Outstanding debts, including authorized and issued bonds, and ongoing 

debt service costs; 

   Current City contracts, commitments and other obligations; 

   Income and revenue received by the City, and the sources of such income; 

   Core services provided by the City, and the cost of such services. 

   Other City operating expenses. 

   Whether the City has the financial resources to continue as an ongoing concern. 

2) Report back to the Board in 30 days with a preliminary review of whether the City 

of Bell has the resources necessary to continue providing core public services, and a 

timeline for completion of the full review.  Review should include an assessment of 

  



  

expenditures for each operating budget unit, compared to similar municipalities.  

3) Direct the Chief Executive Office and Auditor-Controller to transfer $100,000 from 

the First District’s Provisional Financing Uses allocation to the Auditor-Controller’s 

Operating Budget. 
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